RHS Committee Meeting

2 July 2024 / 08:00 PM / MEETING

Meeting details

Julia's house

Attendees

Eva Wendler, Julia Valentine, Christopher Paul, Stefania Rosso

Apologies: Dominic Furlong, Gary Jenkins, Sam Sheils

Agenda

- 1. Crime reports (Chris)
 - Alex Cartanos PCSO said we need to contact council & city clean in order for the community service to tidy the cat's creep/clean graffiti
 - o We can apply online for speed gun wait for residents to do that
 - Has anyone else witnessed people jumping in the large bins on RH Crescent/Upper Lewes Rd
- 2. R H Reporter
 - Well done, Sam!
 - We had good amount of submissions appreciative of quantity and quality
 - Sam and Julia to catch up about follow up and next one
- 3. Planning consultations
 - No updates need to get update from Michael & Annie
- 4. The greening project update (Dom via email)
 - Still in hands of Planning and Highways
- 5. The community compost scheme (Stefania)
 - Aurelie (secretary of Sylvan Hall community) existing bins are already misused in Sylvan Hall and now residents are worried new bins would also be misused
 - Space not approved because it's not big enough
 - o B&H partnership no longer as supportive
 - Waiting for final consultation from Sylvan Hall
 - Check whether Richmond House would be an alternative option
- 6. Community Cleans, with GoodGym & B&H Tidy Up Team
 - o Cat's creep clean happening 9th July 6:30pm
 - Aurelie joining the effort
- 7. RHS events

- 8. Treasurer report, if any relevant (Gary)
- 9. AOB
 - AGM: 14th November: 6:30pm-9:30pm includes half hour set up before and half an hour close
 - Promote roles on the committee

Action items

- Julia: ask Dominic can we get the remaining speeding signs off you to put them up
- Julia: catch up with Sam when back from hols about Reporter and actions
- Sam: Michael Doyle and Annie does the committee need to state our opinion whether we agree to planning permission in the area or not plus Round Hill Reporter update please!
- Sam: email Sandy Moon about anti-graffiti paint costs and Round Hill Reporter update
- Sam: email Laura-Kate about event dates for next Round HIII Reporter / updates also ask can we add anything to the noticeboard e.g. dates for the
- Stefania: Consider alternative locations for composting project
- Stefania: promote clean up to Facebook and Friends of RHS and councillors
- Chris: make inquiries into community service idea for cleaning graffiti
- Chris: Notify of dates for street play (10th August, 27th October)
- Eva: ask Nigel the carpenter if he'd make a cabinet for a kids' library
- Eva: Contact Richmond House about AGM

Next date and agenda items for next meeting

Next meeting date: First Tuesday of August (decide closer to time whether it's still needed)

6th July 2024 - 8pm

Location: 85 Princes Crescent (Julia's house)